

Name: _____
Class: S7

Date: .../.../20...
Tel: 038 255 2594

GLOBAL ENGLISH 7: PET PRACTICE

PET PRACTICE

PET 6 - TEST 3 - READING PART 4

Questions 21–25

Read the text and questions below.

For each question, mark the correct letter **A**, **B**, **C** or **D** on your answer sheet.

The Young Achiever of the Year

Kal Kaur Rai has always been interested in fashion and has just won the title of *Young Achiever of the Year* at the Asian Business Awards. Ever since she was a child, she has drawn clothes and designed patterns. She never told her hard-working parents, who own a supermarket, that she wanted to turn her hobby into a career. She thought they expected her to go into a more established business, so she went to university to do a management degree.



After university, she moved to London and worked in an advertising agency. She had to attend industry events but couldn't afford the designer clothes she liked. She started making skirts and tops for herself. When her friends saw her clothes, they asked her to make things for them. She then found a small shop in London willing to take her designs on a sale-or-return basis. They were very popular and nothing came back. This encouraged her to leave her advertising job, take out a £20,000 loan and begin her own womenswear label.

Kal's parents were not angry about her career change and said they would support her, which really pleased her. Her clothes are now on sale in over 70 stores and her business has an income of over £500,000. Her clothes appear in fashion magazines, she designs for pop stars and she has just gained public recognition by winning this award. Her business has come a long way and she knows she is extremely lucky. 'What I do is my hobby – and I get paid for it! But remember, I've worked hard for this.'

21 What is the writer trying to do in the text?

- A encourage fashion designers to make better business plans
- B compare a job in fashion with other choices of career
- C give details of recent changes in the fashion industry
- D explain how a woman set up a fashion business

22 What does the reader learn about Kal's parents?

- A They wanted Kal to help them run the family business.
- B They did not realise that Kal wanted to work in fashion.
- C They insisted Kal should continue with her job in advertising.
- D They did not think Kal worked hard enough at university.

23 Kal decided to borrow £20,000 when

- A all her clothes in the London shop were sold.
- B her friends asked her to make clothes for them.
- C she lost her job at the advertising agency.
- D the fashion industry was in a period of growth.

24 What does Kal say about her career?

- A She plans to open more stores.
- B She believes that she deserves her success.
- C She particularly enjoys designing for famous people.
- D She expects more people to buy her clothes after the award.

25 What might Kal say now about her career?

- A
- My management degree has helped me more than anything else. It's so important that young people interested in fashion can deal with money.

- B
- I've learnt so much working for other fashion designers. Without this experience, I couldn't have started my own business.

- C
- Running a fashion business is a dream come true and my parents being happy with my choice makes it even more special.

- D
- Even when I was at university, my friends liked the clothes I made. This encouraged me to think about a career in fashion.

Con hãy mở link nghe sau bằng máy tính nhé: <https://tinyurl.com/2cj5tz7n>

Questions 8–13

You will hear Sarah Brown talking about her work as a television weather forecaster.
For each question put a tick (✓) in the correct box.

- | | |
|--|---|
| 8 How long has Sarah worked as a weather forecaster? | <p>A ☐ two years</p> <p>B ☐ seven years</p> <p>C ☐ thirty years</p> |
| 9 What does Sarah say about her job? | <p>A ☐ She sometimes has to work at night.</p> <p>B ☐ She enjoys getting up early.</p> <p>C ☐ She works ten or twelve hours a day.</p> |
| 10 When Sarah does a weather forecast, | <p>A ☐ she prepares it in advance.</p> <p>B ☐ she sometimes forgets her words.</p> <p>C ☐ she worries about making a mistake.</p> |
| 11 Sarah's husband | <p>A ☐ works on the same days each week.</p> <p>B ☐ wants to move nearer his work.</p> <p>C ☐ spends a lot of time travelling.</p> |
| 12 Sarah is pleased because she | <p>A ☐ has got her pilot's licence.</p> <p>B ☐ taught her husband to play tennis.</p> <p>C ☐ took part in a long race.</p> |
| 13 A man in India wanted | <p>A ☐ to meet Sarah's family.</p> <p>B ☐ a photo of Sarah.</p> <p>C ☐ to receive a letter from Sarah.</p> |

I. Write the missing English letters that match the given Vietnamese meanings.

No.	Vietnamese	English
1.	giữ lại, ở lại (phr.v)	h _____ d _____
2.	trung tâm thương mại (n)	t _____ c _____
3.	giao, nộp, truyền cho (phr.v)	h _____ i _____
4.	đuổi ai đó (phr.v)	c _____ s _____ o _____
5.	hưởng lợi từ (v)	b _____ f _____
6.	rất vui (idiom)	b _____ o _____ t _____ m _____
7.	tạo không gian cho ai/ điều gì (phr.v)	m _____ r _____ f _____
8.	sự phối hợp về thể chất (n.phr)	p _____ c _____
9.	một toán người đi bộ (n.phr)	t _____ o _____
10.	cảm biến vân tay (n.phr)	t _____

II. Circle the correct answer.

1. Meanwhile, Seb tied the _____ of his horse to the back of the cart before sprinting towards the manor house.

- A. rackets B. reins C. hockey D. rugby

2. The _____ is a competition in which athletes compete in 10 different sporting events.

- A. biathlon B. triathlon C. pentathlon D. decathlon

3. The dams produce most of the country's _____ power.

- A. hydroelectric B. wind C. electrical D. sound

4. You're too _____! You've been a huge help to us.

- A. sociable B. hostile C. modest D. decisive

5. The information given to the press was carefully _____ by the Ministry of Defence.

- A. circulated B. censored C. issued D. pretended

** Lưu ý: Với những từ con không nhớ và viết sai, con chép từ đó vào vở 2 dòng.*